

American Institute Electrical Engineers Central Illinois Section

NEWS OF THE SECTION

On October 3, Mr. T. E. Daggett, Chairman of the Technical Groups Committee, resigned his office. He has been transferred out of the area of this Section. Mr. T. W. Schroeder of Illinois Power has been appointed to head the Technical Group Committee.

Central Illinois Section of AIEE had the largest percentage increase in enrollment of all sections in District 5. A report made at AIEE District 5 Executive Committee Meeting in Chicago October 5, showed that our section has a 16% increase as compared to the next highest gain of 9%.

New members and persons who have applied for membership in our section are:

James M. Bailey
Harry L. Chambers
Peter Chorney
C. J. Eagan
George E. Femmer
R. Leslie Martin
Birthel McClure
Troy R. Stilley

Roberts
Metropolis
Hoopeston
Decatur
Metropolis
Decatur
Decatur
Decatur

The last meeting of the Section held at the Sangamo Electric Company auditorium proved to be a very rewarding one for the members and guest executives present. The scope and application of psychological testing was discussed and a very active open discussion followed. The meeting had to be called to a close.

Many budding engineers are now completing their senior year in college. Their experiences and associations during this year will help them to determine more intelligently the future course of their careers. The meeting of our parent group with the student branch will give us a chance to show our personal interest and to help give them an insight into our organization. These students will base much of their decisions on these direct associations with their fellow workers. If these associations are pleasant, chances are better that this year's students will be next year's coworkers. Because the industry is in need of young, competent engineers, it behooves us all to give the students our support.